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	Bethesda/ Northdown Merger
	The merger with Bethesda is still ongoing although a little slower than everyone would have wished.  The building plans have now gone out to tender and the bids are being assessed at the moment.  It is hoped now the building will start early next year with a move in date of November 2020.  We did start cross working with the staff at Bethesda but due to the delays, we have put this on hold until early next year, when we will start again.  Staff from Bethesda will come here and we will go to them, this will enable us to get to know each other better and see how each of us work. We can then, over the 2 years, work towards a unified practice.  Whenever possible we are trying to work closely with each other, we have recently appointed a Clinical Pharmacist and a Nurse Practitioner who works across both sites.  A formal application to merger will be submitted early next year.  This is just a formality that has to be completed jointly by both surgeries.


	New items in the waiting room
	We will in the New Year, be having two Kiosks installed in the surgery.  One will be a general information kiosk which will give health/social prescribing information, the other will be attached to our clinical system and it will enable you to take and record information about you straight in to your records, for example your height, weight, BP.  More information on both of these will be available once they are installed.


	Patient Participation Group
(PPG)



	Our PPG currently has a membership of 822 patients.   Items are sent to our members via email (or by post if patients are not online) and are viewable on the surgery website and in the waiting room.  The PPG meets quarterly and all patients are welcome to attend, whether you are a member or not.  If you would like to become a member of our patient group, please download a form from the website (under the Patient Group tab) or fill in a form at Reception.  Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday, 9th January 2019 at 6.30pm in the surgery.  Please contact the PPG Secretary if you wish to raise items for the next meeting.  The PPG email address is secretarynorthdownppg@outlook.com

	PPG Chairman’s Report
	I have attended two external meetings in the last few months including the Bethesda Patient Group meeting and also the Listening Event at the Pegwell Bay Hotel on Tuesday 13th November, where the main theme was the options for Hospital and Local Care Services.
This was a somewhat lively meeting with SONIK protestors in attendance.  The leaders of the meeting were Caroline Silcock, Jihad Mellasi, Clinical Chair of the CCG and Susan Scott from the East Kent Hospitals.  There were also several other speakers from different areas of Kent along with General Practitioners and Specialists.  The purpose of the meeting was to discuss and outline the opportunities to improve NHS care in East Kent to benefit patients. Also to summarise the services outside acute hospitals to maximise the care people can get locally and to explain the options being developed for changing some hospital services.  Full details of these meetings will be given in my report at the January 2019 PPG meeting.

Finally may I wish each and every one of you a very happy and healthy Christmas and may 2019 bring you more good health and good fortune.

	Patient Access Online

Latest news

	Have you signed up yet to our Patient Access system yet?  
This system has been extended and you can now view test results, Consultant’s letters etc. as well as booking online appointments and requesting prescriptions online too.  If you can only book appointments and request prescriptions but wish to have full access and gain access to this system, please download a “request for online access to my medical record” form from our website or get a copy from Reception.  Once you have completed this form and brought in the necessary ID, the details and access will be granted – please note that this may take up to 10 working days to process.  You will then be posted details on how to complete your access to the Patient Access system.
That said, the software company have made some recent changes to the Patient Access system, some of which have caused a few problems with access etc.   
1. The main difference is that it is no longer possible to use one email address for several members of the family who have a Patient Access account.  This is to adhere to the new GDPR act.  The only solution is to create a new email address for each person - don't forget to let the surgery know of your change of email too. 
2. The second change is (for some reason) it is now necessary to physically put something into the comments box when requesting medications now.  If you have no comment, simply just put a full stop in the box.  This will then allow you to confirm your medication request.

	Missed Appointments
	Cancellations/Did Not Attend
It is extremely frustrating for staff when patients do not attend (DNA) their booked appointments, particularly when other patients are sometimes not able to get an appointment when needed.  So far this year, 2303 appointments have been wasted by patients not turning up for booked appointments.  Please remember if you are not able to attend an appointment for any reason, inform us as soon as possible in order for us to be able to offer the appointment to another patient.  For any patient who fails to attend three appointments in a twelve month period, consideration will be given to removing them from our list of registered patients.   

	Website
	Please visit our website from time to time at www.northdownsurgery.org.uk.  There are often some useful tips and links that are updated regularly and there is a section on our Patient Participation Group activities and also on how to gain access to your medical records online via the Patient Access portal.  

	Fund Raising in 2018 


	We have held several fund raising events this year.  Julie from our Nursing team has raised £782 by running a marathon and we held a raffle at the surgery to raise funds for Clic Sargent children’s charity.  We have raised £105 from our Cupcake Sale in aid of Alzheimer’s Society.  Our surgery staff are also making a Christmas card donation and will pay to wear a Christmas jumper during Christmas week Money raised will be paid into the Pilgrims Hospice.  Thank you for all your support during the year.  

	Season’s Greetings
	The staff at the surgery would all like to wish you and your families, best wishes for Christmas and for 2019.
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